City of Bloomfield Council Meeting

Special Session

March 28, 2016 at 6:00 P.M.

Mayor Bill Aslin called the meeting to order. Those present were: Donna Deardorff, Frank Sifford, and Bonnie Blue. Pat Wilson was absent.  Guests present were Greg Bell and Billy Cobb of Smith & Company, and Whitney Watts of the USDA office.
Greg Bell presented the council with a letter to accept the low bid proposal with alternates 1-4 from KAJACS Contractors, Inc.  An extensive discussion followed where many concerns were voiced.

Whitney stated that the interest rate for the loan would be 2.5% fixed term for 35 years.

The anticipated pre-construction meeting date will be May 16, 2016 before the regular council meeting that night.
Others items were discussed that will be needed at the April meeting to be ready to close the loan in May.

With no further questions, the Mayor entertained a motion to accept the base bid plus alternate bids 1-4 from KAJACS Contractors.  Ald. Sifford so moved with a second motion from Ald. Deardorff.  A roll call vote was taken.


Sifford – aye



Blue – aye


Deardorff – aye



Wilson – absent

Motion passed 3-0.

With that being the only item on the agenda, the Mayor asked for a motion to adjourn.
Ald. Deardorff made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Ald. Blue second the motion.  All in favor 3-0.

Minutes recorded by: ____________________________

                     Kari Standley, City Clerk



